Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 7 pm on 20th May 2015

Present


        Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
John Adams

   JA

Ruan Lanihorne



Y
Caroline Coldwell
   CC

Philleigh



  Alternate

Natasha Collings-Costello

C Council Ecologist


N

Nick Coppin

   

Gerrans (Ecologist)

   
N
Jim Hetherington
   JH

Gerrans



  Alternate

David Hall

   DH

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Colin Hastings

   CH

Gerrans




Y

David Hubbard

   DHu
St Just





Y

Julian German

   JG

C Councillor



N



Ralph German

   RG

Gerrans




Y

Alan January

   AJ

St Just




     Public

Michael Lobb

   ML

St Just




     Public

Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y
David Spreadborough   DS

Philleigh




Y


Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate

 Graham Webb

   GW
Veryan




Y

1. Apologies received from: Derek Julyan, Chris Williams and Brian Willis – Steering Group and Cheryl Marriott (Cornwall Wildlife Trust) and Geraint Richards (Duchy of Cornwall)
2. The Roseland ‘Green’ project

Natasha Collings-Costello gave a presentation entitled ‘Considering Ecological and Landscape gain within your Neighbourhood Plan’ which was both inspiring and informative. She then took questions and a lively discussion ensued.
The presentation part of the meeting ended at 8.20pm when Natasha and Nick Coppin left.

Steering Group formal meeting commenced at 8.25pm
3. Declarations of Interest – None
4. Open Period – No one wished to speak
5. Minutes of the Meeting on 15th April 2015

Acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu after which the minutes were signed by the Chairman
6. Matters Arising 
CH requested copies of the letters distributed at the last meeting as he was not present – SW to email.
7. Chairman’s Report

JS gave an update on specific matters in his report:
Planning Assessment Group – JA explained the process, which is still evolving, and what has been undertaken so far. After an open discussion there was general acceptance. JG stressed that the Plan policies already carried weight prior to referendum and reported that the parish councils are already using them in considering applications.

Conservation Area Appraisals – CC explained that the initial appraisal of all conservation areas using both photos and notes should be completed by the end of June.

Examiner’s Report – JS advised that the first (confidential) draft of the report had been received yesterday and the MT had a meeting with Rob Lacey and Sarah Arden of Cornwall Council this afternoon to discuss. Overall the report was complimentary and recommended the Plan go to referendum however JA explained there are a few modifications required but they do not change the original intention – he assured GW that there would be no need for additional consultation. The MT were still hopeful of a referendum date in late July.
Project Plan – JS distributed and JA explained the rationale behind the updated timetable

JS then spoke about the Cornwall AONB Management Plan which is being reviewed as the present plan expires in 2016. The AONB have asked the Steering Group to respond to a questionnaire as part of the consultation and JS will circulate a copy to all members prior to the July SG meeting where James Evans, AONB planning officer, will speak.
Acceptance of the Chairman’s Report was proposed by GW and seconded by RG
8. Finance Report

JS confirmed that there had been no change in the report since last month.
9. AOB

JA commented how impressed he had been by Natasha Collings-Costello’s presentation, her enthusiasm and her networking ability. It was agreed that SW would circulate copies of her slides to all SG members together with DH’s notes on the proposed ‘Green’ project. DH is still looking for volunteers and JG suggested the lists created at the start of the RNDP process be checked for possible candidates.

RG proposed a vote of confidence in JS and JA for having got the Plan this far and all agreed.
Meeting closed at 9.20pm



S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 15 MAY 2015
1. This report covers the period 11 April to 15 May 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held two meetings, on 23 April and 12 May. Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings.  

3. The MT meetings have addressed the subject of creating a review panel to assess planning applications across the parishes. Initial meetings of the group took place on 8 and 15 May. An update on this will be provided at the Steering Group meeting on 20 May.

4. Caroline Coldwell has been busy organising volunteers to assist with the production of the conservation area management plans. An update will be provided at the SG meeting.

5. The examination of our plan was due to be completed by 8 May, but shortly before that the Examiner asked for an extension to 15 May. At the time of drafting this report there is no further news. An update will be provided at the SG meeting.

6. The Chairman attended the trustees meeting of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 22 April to discuss the widening of its area of benefit to include the parishes of Gerrans, Veryan, Philleigh and Ruan Lanihorne. The trustees have agreed to put this proposal to a full meeting of the membership in June.

7. The MT have reviewed the project plan and will present an updated version at the SG meeting.          

8. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

9. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

10. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Philleigh AGM and Veryan on 20 April, Gerrans 5 May, Ruan Lanihorne 6 May and St Just in Roseland on 11 May.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

15 May 2015 

